
Oak Park and River Forest High School 

District 200 

201 North Scoville Avenue • Oak Park, IL 60302-2296 

 

 

DATE:  July 12, 2012 

 

TO:  Board of Education 

 

FROM: Superintendent 

 

SUBJECT: Appointment of Citizens’ Council Members for 2012-2013    ACTION 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

It is recommended that the attached list of names be appointed by the Board of Education as new members of 

Citizens’ Council to a two-year term beginning in September 2012: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

Motion: Move to appoint Citizens’ Council Membership for 2012-2013, as presented. 

 

 

 

              



 

 

Oak Park and River Forest High School 

District 200 

201 North Scoville Avenue • Oak Park, IL 60302-2296 

 

Oak Park River Forest High School Citizen’s Council 

2012-2013 Membership Roster 

First Name Last Name Phone Address Email address 

First Term/First Year 

John Allen 708-289-8280 515 River Oaks Dr, RF 05 jcaiv@comcast.net  

Jean Davidson Meister 708-488-1224 1331 William St, RF 05 jeanmeister@aol.com 

Cathy Flowers 708-524-8913 228 S. Maple, Unit C, OP 

02 

flowerscathy@att.net 

Barbara Gondela 708-660-0260 403 N. Ridgeland, OP 02 babs9@gmail.com  

Deborah Hill 708-366-6518 908 Park Av, RF 05 deborahhill@msn.com  

Janet Lorch  708-383-8057 646 N. Grove Av, OP 02 janet.lorch@nl.edu 

Lynde O’Brien 708-660-0553 831 N. East Av, OP 02 obrien173@comcast.net 

Kelly O’Connor 708-351-5781 332 S. Harvey Av, OP 02 kellyoconnor1@comcast.net  

Cathaleen Roach 708-488-0905 103 Gale Av, RF 05 crofilosa@sbcglobal.net 

Lori Watkins Owens 708-771-0002 907 Lathrop Av, RF 05 loriat907@aol.com  

First Term/Second Year 

Jana Burke 708-771-4151 818 Forest Av., RF 05 janab50@comcast.net 

Jane Filek 708-771-1933 1451 Keystone Av., RF 05 jane.filek@comcast.net 

Elizabeth  Holland 708-209-1365 1501 Park Ave, RF05 elizabeth_holland@yahoo.com 

Dawn Lustig 708-386-0797 47 Iowa St., OP 02 dlmom06@gmail.com 

Kinyata  McGee-Swope 708-689-0188 927 Thatcher RF 05 kinyata@hotmail.com 

Emily Opalski 708-386-1972 647 Woodbine Av., OP 02 eopalski@depaul.edu 

Janice Pyrce* 708-771-6333 7325 Greenfield St., RF 05 jpyrce@pyrcehealthcare.com 

Judy Shelstad 708-366-7508 1435 Monroe, RF 05 judy.s2@comcast.net 

Second Term/First Year 

Susan Adler 708-771-4636 39 Park, RF 05 maritalcoach@gmail.com  

John Cabral 708-524-1230 134 Clinton Av., OP 02 john_cabral@sbcglobal.net  

Sally Canning* 708-386-9818 630 N. Humphrey, OP 02 sally.canning@gmail.com 

Theresa Gates 708-214-1160 805 S. Taylor, OP 04 tgates555@yahoo.com 

Julie Gilberto-Brady 708-771-6272 317 Franklin Av., RF 05 gilberto-brady@sbcglobal.net  

Pat Hahn 708-366-1479 215 Gale Av., RF 05 bobpathahn@sbcglobal.net 

Christie Hunt 708-366-7343 734 Franklin Av., RF 05 fortylove@sbcglobal.net 

Frank Lipo** 708-386-5104 535 N Ridgeland Av, OP02  franklipo@sbcglobal.net 

John McIlwain 708-524-5148 1046 N. Grove Av, OP 02 john_mcilwain@comcast.net 

Victoria Meadows 708-771-4331 138 Gale Av., RF 05 meadows.mail8@gmail.com 

Mary  Olivieri 708-334-5822 1172 S. Maple, OP 04 mkolivieri@yahoo.com 

Terrie Rayburn 708-366-6469 1434 Jackson, RF 05 tlrayburn@aol.com 

Chris Stannard 708-366-6844 625 Ashland Av., RF 05 cstannard@sna.sanyo.com 

Roma  Steinke  708-366-2141 310 Gale Av., RF 05 rmsteinke@comcast.net 

Kim Stolarski 708-903-8510 743 Thatcher, RF 05 stolarski@comcast.net 

Linda Valentine 708-383-3446 1016 N. Humphrey, OP 02 lsgpv4@aol.com  
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Oak Park River Forest High School Citizen’s Council 

2012-2013 Membership Roster 

First Name Last Name Phone Address Email address 

 

 

 

Second Term/Second Year 

Jamil Bou-Saab 312-467-0123 1023 S. Home, OP 04 jbousaab@terraengineering.com 

Kathleen Brand-White** 708-366-7619 217 Park Av., RF 05 kbrandwhite@yahoo.com 

Anthony Jeffries 708-445-7365 310 S. Taylor Av., OP 04 anthonyjeffrie@sbcglobal.net 

Tricia Needham 708-848-7756 311 N. Scoville, OP 02 pneedham@ameritech.net 

Debra Quantock McCarey 708-524-2903 1128 S. Lyman, OP 04 debqm@comcast.net 

Lisa Sorensen 708-445-8290 138 S. East Av., OP 04 lisa_sorensen@comcast.net 

Matt Stelter 708-386-6141 1016 Wenonah Av., OP 04 mbssci@hotmail.com 

Cheryl Williams 708-829-0321 828 Wisconsin Av., OP 04 williams828@sbcglobal.net 

 

School Administration & Board 

Superintendent  Steven Isoye   sisoye@oprfhs.org 

Administration Philip Prale   pprale@oprfhs.org  

Board Member John Phelan     jphalen@oprfhs.org  

Faculty 

Representative 

Steve Schwartz  to be confirmed sschwartz@oprfhs.org  

 

District Liaisons  

Liz Fischer District 90 confirmed liz.fischer@sbcglobal.net 

Peter Traczyk District 97 to be confirmed ptraczyk@op97.org  

 

*Canning & Pyrce are co-Chairs 

**Lipo and Brand-White are co-Secretaries 
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Oak Park River Forest High School 
Citizen’s Council 2012-2013 

First Term/First Year 
Member Bios 

 
John Allen 
515 River Oaks Dr. 

River Forest, IL 60305 

 

Thank you for the invitation to apply to be a member of the OPRF Citizen’s Council.  I appreciate 

the opportunity to continue my service for our high school.  As you already know, I have spent 

four years serving on the high school board and I hope that experience will allow me to be a 

significant contributor to the discussions held during the Citizen’s Council meetings.  I 

understand the time investment and am willing to continue to serve in whatever capacity will best 

serve this institution. 

 

John C. Allen, IV, is the Inspector General for the Illinois Department of Healthcare and Family 

Services.   John leads a wide variety of programs and professionals housed within the Office of 

Inspector General, the independent program integrity director of Illinois’ Medicaid and Child 

Support Services programs.  With a total budget of$19 million, the Office of Inspector General 

saved a record $99.9 million dollars for the State of Illinois in 2009. 

In 2004, John worked for Illinois’ Child Support Services, where he improved the administrative 

process and adjudication services.  John became active with the Illinois State Bar Association’s 

Family Law Section Council in order to foster a better understanding of Illinois’ administrative 

processes and develop constructive relationships among private attorneys and Child Support 

Services. He has presented to the Illinois Health Care Association as well as several Continuing 

Legal Education courses sponsored by the Illinois State Bar Association, the Chicago Bar 

Association and law firms.  

John practiced law in Virginia for ten years, first as a prosecutor and later as a private practice 

attorney. He holds a BS from Hampton University in English/Technical Writing, and a JD from 

the Wake Forest University School of Law.  He has enjoyed serving on the Boards of Directors 

for several organizations over the years, including the Oak Park and River Forest High School, 

Center for Child and Family Services, and Habitat for Humanity. 

 

 



 
Jean Davidson Meister 
1331 William St 

River Forest, IL  60305 

(708) 488-1224 

jeanmeister@aol.com 

 

I am writing to express my interest in joining the OPRF Citizen’s Council. I would like to be a 

link to community in order to relay concerns and communicate the many outstanding programs 

and activities at our high school. 

 

I have been a resident of River Forest since 1995, and am the mother of two daughters who are 

OPRF graduates and a son who will be a junior this fall. I served as a parent representative on the 

committee to interview candidates for OPRF Special Education Division Head in 2010, and have 

worked in support of District 200 and District 90 tax referendums. I served as an officer of the 

Willard School PTO in River Forest. 

 

I also have been very involved in mental health advocacy both locally and nationally. I have 

served since 2007 as a director of The Balanced Mind Foundation, a not-for-profit that offers 

education and connection to parents raising children with mood disorders. More than 30,000 

parents use our free resources each month. 

 

Within our local community, I lead the Fred Parent Support Group, which serves parents of 

children, teens and young adults with mental illness, autism and severe behavior disorders.  I co-

founded Fred in 2007 to share resources and reduce the isolation suffered by families raising 

children with severe emotional disorders. Fred meets monthly and serves more than 45 families in 

Oak Park and River Forest. I also serve on the Youth and Family Behavioral Health Consortium, 

led by Lisa DeVivo of the Community Mental Health Board of Oak Park. 

 

Professionally, I work for the Illinois Children’s Mental Health Partnership, where I am project 

manager for MacArthur Foundation-funded publications intended to help youths and parents 

understand and avoid the juvenile justice system, and writer for other ICMHP publications. I also 

work with an ICMHP committee that is developing a competency to stand trial statute for 

juveniles in Illinois. Previously, I worked for 14 years as a writer and editor at the Chicago 

Tribune, where I served as Chicago Bureau Chief, and as Higher Education writer at the Los 

Angeles Times.  
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Cathy Flowers 
228 Maple, Unit C 

Oak Park, IL 60302 

(708) 524-8913 

flowerscathy@att.net 

 

Cathy has over 31 years’ experience in the financial services and nonprofit industries in the areas 

of leadership, relationship management, learning and development, project management and fund 

development. She is currently a Vice President at BNY Mellon, Corporate Trust as a senior 

relationship manager. She serves as the co-chair of BNY Mellon’s Women’s Network Initiative 

(WIN) and the co-chair of the IMPACT diversity and inclusion affinity network. She previously 

held PTO and A.P.P.L.E. board positions at Longfellow and Hatch elementary schools. She is 

also a board member of The Voice of One youth community organization and the Director of 

Youth School at her church.  Cathy has a passion for working with youth.  

 

She has two children, Tiffany Hudson (graduate of ISU Masters Program), and Jeremy Gaines 

(incoming freshman at OPRF), and she resides in Oak Park, IL. 

 

Interest in Citizens Council 

I am interested in becoming a member of the Citizens Council because I feel it will allow an 

opportunity for me provide input to some of the issues being addressed at OPRF; add value and 

most importantly, make a difference in the lives of our youth as they prepare for the next season 

of their lives. 

 

 

Barbara Gondela 
403 N. Ridgeland 

Oak Park, IL 60302 

(708) 660-0260 

babs9@gmail.com  

 

I have a son, Jackson Haack, who just completed his freshman year. I have been a teaching 

assistant with D97 for the past three years. I am very passionate about the future of all students. 

Yes, I would be available to attend monthly meetings.  
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Deborah Hill 
908 Park Av. 

River Forest, IL 60305 

(708) 366-6518 

deborahhill@msn.com 

 

 
Practicing Attorney (1981-Present) 

BS (Business Administration) and JD: University of Illinois 

 

As a solo practitioner, I have represented, among other clients, the Chicago Public Schools, for 

over 16 years in connection with real estate matters. In this capacity, my frequent contact with 

principals of public high schools has led to a better understanding of some of the issues facing 

educators. 

 

In addition to my private practice, I provide pro bono legal services to the elderly in the near west 

suburbs under the auspices of the Center for Disability and Elder Law. 

 

Parent of one child (Jacob) - Sophomore OPRF 

 

Served on Board and Executive Committee of Alcuin Montessori School (Oak Park, IL) [2001-

2007] 

 

Citizens’ Council  
 

I would like to serve on the Citizens’ Council for the following reasons: 

 

1) I have always been interested in exploring better ways to support my son’s learning, while 

contributing to an environment in his learning community that supports all students in their 

achievements.   

 

2) The Citizens’ Council has tackled important issues in the past (e.g. last year’s drug education 

initiative).  I look forward to being a part of a group that examines difficult issues and works to 

educate and promote change.      

 
 

Janet Lorch 
646 N. Grove Av. 

Oak Park, IL  60302 

(708) 383-8057 

janet.lorch@nl.edu 

 

I have a current senior and an incoming freshman. I'm also involved with D97 School Leadership 

Team at Julian and was a member of the Middle Level, Special Education and World Language 

Advisory District Committees.  I'm an assistant professor in the college of education at National 

Louis University and I currently train teachers in CPS to go into their lowest performing schools. 

I have a daughter entering with an IEP who is also hispanic, so I do think I would bring some 

expertise and diversity to the group. 
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Lynde O’Brien 
831 N. East Av. 

Oak Park, IL 60302 

(708) 660-0553 

obrien173@comcast.net 

 

Lynde O'Brien and her husband David moved to Oak Park fifteen years ago from San Francisco 

where Lynde was an active volunteer for the Adult Literacy program, Project Learn to Read. She 

has three sons, currently 9, 12 and 14 who attend Horace Mann Elementary, Percy Julian Middle 

School and OPRFHS.  

 

Lynde's past community involvement started with joining the Hephzibah Children's 

Association Auxiliary Board in 2001, where she launched the (then) annual KiddieLand Event 

Fundraiser. She has held several leadership positions including Volunteer Chairperson, Vice 

President and then President of the Auxiliary Board. She also Co-Chaired the Heart of Gold Ball 

on two occasions and was responsible for bringing a new level of sponsorship and underwriting 

to the event. Lynde and Dave - who founded the annual charity Hephzibah Golf Outing now in 

it's 11th year - were recognized with the Heart of Gold Award in 2002. Lynde remains 

passionately committed to the work that Hephzibah does and is so proud that her 14 year old son, 

Jack will be a Hephzibah Daycare Volunteer beginning this summer.  

 

Lynde was a volunteer Sunday School Teacher at St. Giles for six years until she returned to full 

time work in 2007. She is currently Director of Electronic Media Strategy for Health Care Service 

Corporation (Blue Cross Blue Shield of Illinois, Texas, New Mexico and Oklahoma). She 

continues to relish time spent in the Elementary School classroom of her youngest son, where she 

has been an active event volunteer and past Art Mom. Lynde just completed her second year on 

the Percy Julian PTO Board as Volunteer Coordinator. 

 

Statement of Interest: I am eager to support and further the mission of the Citizens' Council by 

doing my part to raise awareness of OPRFHS issues and needs. I hope to contribute to future 

efforts to find solutions to those concerns, but also feel strongly that it is often simply 

transparency and awareness that are needed. I am truly grateful for the opportunity to "listen and 

learn" in order to better understand the inner workings of OPRFHS and to contribute to the 

Council's goals of fostering community understanding. Ultimately, I hope to become a more 

informed advocate for the great work that the educators, the Board of Education, and the 

community do on behalf of the students at OPRFHS! 
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Kelly O’Connor 
332 S. Harvey Av. 

Oak Park, IL 60302 

(708) 351-5781 

kellyoconnor@comcast.net 

 

I have four children, Shane just graduated from OPRF, Lela a Junior, Paige a Freshman and 

Cullen is a 5th grader at Ascension. 

I work part time for an Architect/Build firm in Park Ridge and also have a Culinary Arts Degree. 

I have lived in Oak Park for 15 years.  

I have always been interested and involved with, not only my own children's education but the 

betterment for all children. I believe an open and supportive connection between parents and 

school administration is one way to strive for that.  

 

 

Cathaleen Roach 
103 Gale Av. 

River Forest, IL 60305 

(708) 488-0905 

crofilosa@sbcglobal.net 

 

Cathaleen Roach is a married River Forest resident and mother of two sons.  Her eldest son, 

Francis, graduates from OPRFHS in June and her younger son, Neil, is a sophomore at OPRFHS.  

Additionally, Cathaleen and her six siblings each graduated from OPRFHS, as she likes to say, 

“in another century.” 

 

 Consequently, Cathaleen has an abiding love and respect for OPRFHS, and she believes it to be 

the single most important aspect of the OP & RF communities.  She is most grateful to be 

considered for a position on the Citizen’s Council.  She sees the Citizen’s Council as a key asset 

in information sharing and support for the high school. 

 

Cathaleen is a licensed attorney, and has taught full or part-time in Chicago area for 15 of the last 

20 years.  Currently, she teaches a “boot camp” law class for 3
rd

 year law students at The John 

Marshall Law School.  She has published and lectured extensively and is particularly interested in 

minority and at-risk student success. Her most widely- cited publication explores her long-time 

interest in academic success programs for at-risk law students and is titled, A River Runs 

Through It: Tapping Into the Informational Stream to Move Students from Isolation to 

Autonomy," 36 ARIZ. L. REV. 667 (1994). 

            

She received her Masters in Gerontology from Concordia University in 2009. 
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Lori Watkins Owens 

907 Lathrop Av. 

River Forest, IL  60305 

(708) 771-0002 

loriat907@aol.com  

 

As a longstanding member of the greater Oak Park and River Forest community, I believe I have 

a good familiarity with District 200 and can work to further the Citizen’s Council mission of 

encouraging community and parent awareness and understanding of school needs and issues.  I 

also believe that my former experience as a member of the District 90 School Board prepares me 

to work effectively with the District 200 Board, Superintendent and administration.  I am able to 

work collaboratively and would enjoy an opportunity to provide constructive advisory input on 

topics, which are of importance to Oak Park and River Forest High School.   
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